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TOWN OF SHARON

MEETING NOTICE
POSTED IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PROVISIONS OF M.G.L. CHAPTER 39 SECTION 23A AS AMENDED.

Recreation Advisory Committee Minutes
Sharon Community Center
Thursday, February 18th, 2021
Present: Gary Bluestein, Steve Ferrara, Cheryl Whiting, Erin Wilkinson, Rick Schantz, Veronica Weisman, School Liaison

Gary Werden, Sharon High School Sailing
Staff: Linda Berger, Frank Livera

Call to Order – Gary called meeting to order at 6:49pm
Approval Minutes of January’s Meeting: Veronica/Steve, all in favor
Gary Werden - High School Sailing Team: Gary Werden joined the meeting to discuss difficulties for the sailing team presented by the COVID-19 pandemic and make several proposals for the upcoming season. He explained that the sailing team is hoping to extend the season due to these challenges, and there is some conflict with the availability of the beach. He proposes a two-day competition event to be held during the week after Memorial Day. Another proposal is to hold a regatta on the Saturday of Memorial Day weekend. He clarifies that most of the event would be held at the Yacht Club, but the boats would be launched from Veterans’ Memorial Park Beach. Gary explains there are still other considerations that will need to be addressed in regards to COVID-19 to ensure that the events are up to protocol, but use of the beach is the other major obstacle in making these events happen. Gary also brought forth the proposal to keep the sailing boats where they are for this upcoming season and also insert a dock this season. Linda explains that the docks were removed last season because of COVID-19 guidance from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, and we have not received updated guidance for this upcoming season. The availability of the docks will be subject to this guidance again this season. Linda suggests Gary seeks support from the school athletics department in funding the moving of the docks for the season.

Motion to approve use of the beach for these events pending Board of Health approval: Gary/Cheryl, all in favor. 
Director’s Report: Linda reports to the committee that there was a meeting held with youth sports user groups to discuss field use and potential fee restructuring moving forward. The department is seeking input on the leasee agreement for the concession stand at Veterans’ Memorial Park Beach for the summers of 2021-2024. There is discussion regarding the viability of the concession stand this year and moving forward, as well as potential alternatives. The department is exploring options for repairs and renovations for Walter Griffin playground, and will be conducting a routine playground inspection and tune-up this Spring. 


CPC projects were presented first on February 3rd and the follow-up meeting was this week on February 17th. There is some discussion about various projects that were presented from Recreation and the School Dept. Pickleball court projects and the tennis rally wall were approved. Linda was asked by CPC to review the costs of a field master plan to see if there were any savings to be had. 

Beach fees and boating regulation hearing will be held at the Select Board meeting on February 23rd. 

Liaison Update: Veronica provides an update from the School Committee. The committee is still conducting the hiring process for a superintendent. The hiring subcommittee has narrowed the field to several finalists. 
Old Business: None. 

OTHER BUSINESS THAT WAS NOT KNOWN WITHIN 48 HOURS OF MEETING: SYBSA has requested to hold their carnival in May and the request was forwarded to the Board of Health. 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:58pm. Steve/Veronica, all in favor. 
Next Meeting: March 18th 2021 6:30pm





































	Town Clerk








